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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 18th June 2021

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Covid
As you will be aware the PM announced that the current COVID regulations will remain in place until the 19th July. Unfortunately for school this means that all of current risk assessments and restrictions will remain in place until the end of the summer term. Please continue to wear your mask when dropping off or collecting your child from school site. Please continue to isolate and seek a PCR test if your child or any family member is displaying any covid symptoms.  Our email address to report any covid related issues is covid@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk 

Public Health have informed all school that they are seeing a surge in cases again linked to the Indian ‘Delta’ variant and have asked to remind families about the importance of sticking to the current COVID guidelines.
Cool Milk Price Increase
We wish to make you aware that from Thursday, 1st July onwards, Cool Milk will increase the price of milk for over-5 children from 22p to 23p per 189ml portion per day. Under-5 children will continue to receive milk free-of-charge. The new price is driven by recent increases in the prices that Cool Milk pay our dairy partners and also by ever-increasing overheads. Food prices have increased nationwide as farmers and distributors strive to maintain a sustainable business whilst confronted by significant increases in the cost of their feed, fuel, packaging supplies and general operating overheads.
Tempest Photography
Tempest photography will be in school on Thursday, 24th June to take traditional whole class photos.  Due to Covid restrictions and bubbles not mixing they are unable to do individual or sibling photographs.  Weather permitting the photos will be taken outside.  If your child has PE on that day can we ask that your child comes in their school uniform.   
School Meal Price Increase – Sept 2021
Hartlepool Borough Council have informed us that they intend to increase the price of school meals for the 2021/22 academic year to £10.65 per week (£2.13 per meal). This increase is the first for three years due to the catering service having absorbed all inflationary rises during this period, including higher food prices. The school meals team continues to be committed to providing pupils with enjoyable, healthy and high-quality food each day and making sure the schools needs and preferences regarding the overall service are met.
Stolen Bike

I am sorry to inform you that a bike has been stolen from the bike rack in our school car park. This happened at 11.27am on Tuesday 15th June.  We have CCTV footage and can see that the thieves (a man in a grey tracksuit and a woman in a black dress) came across Dodd’s field to the corner at the end of Crawford Street where people park. They left with the bike towards the sea front (the man riding it, the woman walking behind).  If you were collecting your child from morning nursery and saw anything, have a dash cam or CCTV in your home which may help identify the thieves please can you contact school. I would like to reassure all parents and carers that our school site is secure and persons cannot access any part of school site other than the car park. We have moved all bikes to a different bike rack and will now close the pedestrian gate and car park gates to prevent further opportunist ‘walk ins’ to the car park area. If you wish to access the main office or are dropping off / picking up from Seaton Carew please push the gate open and close it after you leave. We would also like to remind all parents that their child requires a Bike Contract to bring their bike to school. The contract stipulates that all bikes must be locked whilst on school premises and children must wear helmets at all times.
Transition

Children will receive their annual report on Friday 9th July. Included in this report will be the name of the teacher and teaching assistant whom they will be taught by in the next academic year. 
Sports Day

Due to COVID restrictions sports day will take place differently this year and each class will undertake their own mini sports day in their own bubble. Unfortunately, we are unable to invite parents onto site for these events but we will ensure we take lots of photos to share with you.
Congratulations and Farewell
Congratulations to Miss Finnigan who will be leaving us at the end of the academic year to take up a new position as Deputy Head Teacher at Greatham C of E Primary School. We would like to thank her for her hard work over the past 7 years at Holy Trinity and wish her every success in her new role.

Pick up and Drop Offs

Pupils will continue to enter and exit through the gates this term at the following slightly staggered times:
	Class
	Drop Off
	Pick Up
	Location

	Nursery
	8.30 am

12.10pm
	11.30am

3.10pm
	Early Years Gate

Early Years Gate

	Reception
	8.40 am
	3.00pm
	Early Years Gate

	Year 1
	8.40am
	2.50pm
	Main gate

	Year 2
	8.50am
	3.00pm
	Main gate

	Year 3 
	8.40am
	2.50pm
	Field Gate

	Year4
	8.50am
	3.00pm
	Field Gate

	Year 5 
	8.40am
	2.50pm
	Front gate

	Year 6 
	8.50am
	3.00pm
	Front Gate


Please can we ask that all parents, guardians and other members of childcare bubbles, who drop off and pick up children, to continue to support the school community in our efforts to keep our children, staff and families safe by adhering to the following protocols:

· wear a mask at all times around school when dropping off and picking up

· only one adult per child to reduce congestion and enable social distancing 

· keep to your allocated time to drop off and pick up to reduce congestion and enable social distancing[image: image1.emf] 
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








